BLACKLICK VALLEY MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY
MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 27 2023

Present: Michael Pisarcik, Desmond Warzel, Matt Szymusiak and John Shestak Jr
Absent Michael Palovich

The meeting of the Blacklick Valley Municipal Authority was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Blacklick
Twp Municipal Bldg. in Belsano.

Motion made by Mr. Szymusiak and seconded by Mr. Warzel to dispense with the reading of the minutes for
the meeting of August 30 2023. Motion carried.

Motion made by Mr. Warzel and seconded by Mr. Szymusiak to approve the minutes for the meeting of
August 30 2023. Motion carried.

Motion made by Mr. Szymusiak and seconded by Mr. Warzel to transfer $17,000 from the 433 East money
market account to the 422 East checking account. Motion carried.

Motion made by Mr. Warzel and seconded by Mr. Szymusiak to approve the financial report for August 30,
2023. Motion carried.

Visitor comments Alex and Heather Croft questioning the lien placed on the property at 343 South Street
Belsano. Stated when they purchased the property there was no prior lien on the property. Attorney Barbin
stated he would check into the matter at the court house. He advised the Crofts to attend next month meeting
and he would have some answers for this property.

Engineer Report The work on getting the 422 East Project closed out is still on going. Mr. Wray stated DEP
should be in for inspection on the 3™ week in October. For the Cocho water service line Mr. Wray applied for
a highway permit on September 12 and it is currently under review. The Annual water report was received.
The NPDES permit also have been submitted.

Solicitor Report

BVMA Report — Mr. Pisarcik stated the audit has been completed and copies are available. Online payments
have been set up with a customer going to the blacklickvalley.com website where they can make their
payment. The fire hydrant on 6" street has been replaced. The leak at Lovell Street has been fixed, also the
outside of the Twin Rocks tank was cleaned. The pump for Franklin Street is scheduled to be delivered on
October 20.

Operator Report-

Motion made by Mr. Warzel and seconded by Mr. Szymusiak to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m.



Respectfully submitted,
Roxanne Pisarcik



